LMST Newsletter Summary



March 2016

February came and went without too much weather drama. One nasty storm and compared to last year, it was a piece of cake. In fact, we're having more issues with mud than we did with snow. Thank you for making sure your children are dressed appropriately for the weather.

The Multicultural Event was a huge success. We had 24 countries represented at our event. The students filled in their passports with interesting information that they learned about these countries. We had a chance to taste delicious foods and saw fantastic dance presentations. Those who came to our event had such wonderful comments to make about it. We want to thank all the families who took the time to prepare a presentation and spend a day here sharing their culture. I would also like to thank Mrs. Stoilov who arranged this event. She worked very hard to organize this successful activity for our students and parents. Keep your display board etc., as we are looking forward to doing this again next year.

The grade 6's will begin hosting a canteen each week starting Thursday, March 10th. This will take place each Thursday at recess. All items will be \$1.00. We will endeavour to have fairly nutritious foods available. The proceeds will go to the grade 6 trip to Fortress Louisbourg in June.

The **New Primary Registration for Sept. 2016** has now ended and configurations are being done for the next school year. If you have not registered your child, you can still do so, but the sooner the better. Thank you.

Three **Steering Committee Meeting minutes** have been posted on the school website. They are also posted on the HRSB website. Please refer to them to get the latest information on the new school decisions. We want to thank Waye Mason for fighting hard for us to have a gym the size of Junior High gyms. It's a great way to begin this project on a positive note.

The **Tattletales Coin Campaign** was very successful. We raised approximately \$1500.00 for books for the library. That means that Tattletales will match our total and give us a 20% discount on the books we buy. Thank you to all those who sent coins in for the activities your children participated in. The Dance Off, which replaced the final activity previously chosen, was much enjoyed by all. Mrs. Stoilov won the Dance Off. Congratulations to her.

We are asking for parents to pay close attention when driving in the parking lot. Some students are walking through the parking lot in the morning. We want to avoid accidents, so be cautious and drive slowly. Thank you.

If you are coming into the school for any reason, even to pick up your child, you are required to stop at the office to get a pass and sign in. Thank you for complying with this.

In short:

March 4 – LMST Bingo March 14 – 18 March Break (no school for students) March 25 and 28 – Easter Holiday (no school for students)

Misc:

No Home & School or SAC meetings in March

Please note: If you are looking for more information on the Bingo in March, please see the school website. The Website has the most up-to-date information and it's usually posted there before it comes home via email. We recommend that you check it regularly for your information.